ASLA Honorary Membership 

Nominee:  Sally Reynolds
Nominee's Address:  7015 E. 44th Avenue, Spokane 
City/State/Zip: Spokane, WA  99223
Phone:  (509) 448-0311
Nominator: Washington Chapter, ASLA
Nomination Narrative: 

This letter is to acknowledge a person who has given so much of her time over the last three decades to promote the work of the Olmsted Brothers in Eastern Washington State.  Ms. Sally Reynolds, a Spokane, Washington resident, is known as ‘the’ expert historian on Olmsted heritage in the Spokane area and is considered a scholar of the Brothers’ work throughout Washington.  

Ms. Reynolds has compiled a massive amount of information on the Olmsted Brothers work in Spokane.  She has used this information in her many tours of Olmsted parks and neighborhoods over the years, often utilizing her own resources to produce and print handouts and maps for these tours.  For well over a decade Ms. Reynolds has organized and given presentations  and tours on the influence of the Olmsted’s in Spokane to many organizations, civic groups, and state conventions.  Such organizations as the National Trust for Historic Preservation and the American Planning Association have been treated to Ms. Reynolds’ tours and presentations.

One major project that Ms. Reynolds recently undertook was writing the proposal for nominating the Olmsted-designed Rockwood District for the National Register for Historic Places.   Thanks to Ms. Reynolds’s efforts of initiating and completing the lengthy application process, this neighborhood is now on the National Register of Historic Places.  The number of hours of work that this project alone represents is impressive!

Ms. Reynolds has shared her research material, photographs and literature with others interested in the Olmsteds’ work as she educated and trained them to give presentations and lead tours of these sites.  Even though all her research represents hundreds of hours of her time, she shares it with all who are interested in preserving our Olmsted history. 
Recently the Board for the National Association of Olmsted Parks was invited, at Ms. Reynolds initiation, to have their fall board meeting in Spokane.  The board accepted the invitation and in September of 2007 Ms. Reynolds presented her informative slide presentation and two separate tours.  The first tour was one that she wanted to give to any board member who wished to come to Spokane before the scheduled meeting and learn more about our Olmsted heritage.  Seven board members took her up on this offer and were treated to a tour that covered a broad geographic area of the Olmsted’s lasting influence on Spokane’s parks, open spaces, neighborhoods, roads and boulevards.  The second, more concentrated tour was also led by Ms. Reynolds along with local landscape professionals. For her hard work and dedication throughout the years, just as worthy as that of any licensed Landscape Architect’s, the Washington Chapter of ASLA awarded Ms. Reynolds a President’s Award for Service to the Community of Washington in 2008.  

We the members of the WASLA Executive Board feel that Ms. Reynolds’s efforts are worthy of recognition by ASLA.  We ask that the ASLA Board consider the selfless efforts Sally has put forth over many years, and honor Ms. Reynolds with an ASLA Honorary Membership.  
Thank you for your consideration.
